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The bill has no direct fiscal effect on the state or political subdivisions. It restores current 
law and reverses changes enacted through H.B. 509 of the 134th General Assembly, which are 
due to take effect on April 6, 2023.1 If enacted before the effective date of H.B. 509, the bill will 
simply maintain the status quo.  

The following changes made under H.B. 509 will be reversed: (1) the merger of emergency 
medical services (EMS) training programs with the EMS continuing education programs to 
become a joint EMS Training and Continuing Education Program, (2) requirement that the State 
Board of Emergency Medical, Fire, and Transportation Services adopt rules governing the 
procedures for the merger and the steps that current operators of the individual programs must 
take in order to operate and teach courses that cover training and continuing education 
requirements, and (3) the elimination of the EMS assistant instructor certificate and the assistant 
fire instructor certificate.  
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1 The bill declares an emergency and makes the bill’s provisions effective April 6, 2023, in order to override 
the effective date of the H.B. 509 provisions.  

https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/legislation/legislation-documents?id=GA135-HB-52

